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{ƘƻǳƭŘ L ƻǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ L ǳƴŘŜǊƎƻ 
surgery?  
This crucial question confronts most patients 

fac ing  the option of elective surgery.  

Shared decision making (SDM) between 

clinicians and patients in elective surgery is the 

cornerstone of patient -centred care. It provides 

a collaborative process to help the patient 

understand their choices and make an in formed 

decision, and considers both the practitionersõ 

expertise and the patientsõ preferences and 

values.  

The reality however is that SDM is not widely 

adopted in clinical practice, and its uptake 

remains a challenge for many healthcare 

practitioners. Li terature suggests the presence of 

many patient -, practitioner - and systems -related 

barriers to its adoption, the lack of time by 

practitioners to engage in the extended 

dialogues that SDM demands, for one.   

As part of a larger SDM project, the Joanna 

Briggs Institute has been commissioned to 

conduct a systematic review to investigate 

evidence on SDM and promote the use of 

related evidence -based tools by surgeons. 

ôStrategies for implementing shared decision 

making by healthcare practitioners in elective 

surgeryõ will identify and collect relevant 

international scientific evidence on strategies 

aimed to facilitate or improve healthcare 

practitionersõ adoption of SDM in elective 

surgery, and evaluate the effectiveness of these 

strategies for implementation.  

The JBI project team comprises Implementation 

Science Research Fellow Dr Lucylynn Lizarondo 

(project leader), Director Synthesis Science 

Associate Professor Edoardo Aromataris, and 

Director Transfer Science Associate Professor 

Zachary Munn. Scientists from  other schools in the 

Faculty of Health Sciences will also be involved in 

the project.  

The project will be conducted in the first half of 

this year.  

 

A new chapter for the JBISRIR 
After an extended period of  negotiations, 

training, testing and transferring , the contract 

between JBI and Wolters Kluwer (WK) has been  

signed , representing a milestone for the JBI 

Database of Systematic Rev iews and 

Implementation Reports. From 15 April, Volume 

14, Issue 3 of the journal will be published by 

Wolters Kluwer/ Lippinc ott W illiams & Wilkins 

(LWW). 

ôThis is an excellent  collaboration for our journal 

as we han d over our production processes to our 

new publisher ,õ says Editor-in-Chief Associate 

Professor Edoardo Aromataris. ôWe look forward 

to working together with the tea m at WK to 

ensure a smooth transition and seeing a new 

look, style and layout of our journal articles.õ 

Post April 2016, Editorial Manager will be our new 

editorial system  where authors to which authors 

will be directed to upload new submissions.  
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New partnership with Cochrane 
Cochrane and the  Joanna Briggs Institute  

recently signed a Memorandum of 

Understanding to develop a working partnership 

aimed at improving the knowledge base for 

making decisions in health care and global 

health policy.  

The partnershi p brings together the  synergy of 

visions, missions, goals, values, principles, and 

products  of b oth organi sations who believe that 

systematic and rigorous approaches to research 

synthesis improve the knowledge base for 

making decisions in health care, and that this 

leads to better -informed choices by 

policymakers, practitioners, and members of the 

public.  

Building on the  strengths of each organis ation, 

the partnership will explore how Cochrane and 

JBI can work together effectively to avoid 

duplication of ef fort, and maximize their impact 

in delivering better global health decision -

making.  

Cochrane CEO Mark Wilson said: ôWe are 

excited by our new partnership with the Joanna 

Briggs Institute. We think that our work with JBI will 

help us extend the reach of Coc hrane evidence 

into policy and practice more effectively around 

the world, through the materials JBI produces 

and through developing joint knowledge 

translation initiatives. Cochraneõs mission to 

deliver timely, accessible, credible evidence on 

which healt h decisions can be taken has never 

been more important for improving global health 

outcomes, and we are confident that this new 

pa rtnership will help us do that.õ 

These sentiments were echoed by JBI Executive 

Director, Associate Professor Zoe Jordan, who 

said: ôWe absolutely recognize that there are 

several areas of complementarity where 

collaboration between our two organizations will 

serve the broader evidence -ba sed community 

and movement well .õ 

Cochrane and JBI plan to explore opportunities 

for scientifi c and methodological research, as 

well as the sharing of data for the efficiency of 

evidence synthesis processes, and 

joint  representation at major healthcare events.  

The official partnership will run for an initial two 

years, in which time the two organiz ations will 

have the  opportunity to assess the feasibility and 

benefits of a deeper integration.  

 

 

 

Presentation at EQUATOR 
symposium  
Associate Professor Edoardo  Aromataris, Director 

Implementation Science, presented  a paper at 

an Australian -first symposium on improving the 

quality of medical and health research literature, 

in-line with the launch of the Australasian 

EQUATOR (Enhancing the QUality And 

Transparency Of health Research) Centre.  

The symposium, hosted by Bond Universityõs 

Centre for Research in  Evidence -Based Practice 

(CREBP), was held on 3 March at Bond University, 

Robina, Queensland. It brought  together 

Australiaõs leading academics in the field to 

discuss strategies for ensuring research reporting 

meets the benchmarks of transparency, 

accurac y, reproducibility and usability , in a bid to 

reduce ôresearch wasteõ. 

Associate Professor Aromatarisõ paper , titled, ôThe 

importance of reporting guidance for qualitative 

researchõ, was well received, generating lots of 

interest and discussion .  

The international EQUATOR Centre initiative was 

founded in the United Kingdom in 2006, with 

Australasia becoming the fourth centre 

worldwide, joining existing branches in Canada 

and France.  
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JBI 20th Anniversary  

Promote your papers on social media ! 

2016 is a year o f recognising and promoting our 

achievements.  One of the ôeventsõ we are 

supporting is the collaboration -wide promotion of 

papers written by members of the JBI/JBC. 

JBI/JBC has an extensive social media network 

and we would like to use this to promote pape rs 

you have written about your JBI work, whether 

they be opinion pieces, editorials, research, or 

scholarly outputs.  

Socialising key papers does not require them to 

be recent; older papers, original work can be 

messaged to promote  the concepts of EBHC as 

practis ed through the collaboration just as 

readily as recent papers. Systematic review 

reports or implementation reports will not be 

included unless they are clearly have  a 

methodological focus.  

We will be promoting two  papers per month 

throughout 2016 u sing social media.  If you  are 

not already 

following us on 

Twitter , check out 

our handle, 

JBIEBHC and #JBI20 

to see the latest 

papers 

released.   Feel free to retweet the links.  

If you woul d like to have one of your papers 

promoted, please email the paper t o 

craig.lockwood@adelaide.edu.au . Please also:  

1. Provide your twitter ID  

2. Follow the  JBI twitter handle (@JBIEBHC)  

3. When you re -tweet, use the #JBI20 to be 

able to participate!  

 

Where in the world is Al an ?  

ð the adventures of Alan the 

Bobblehead  

Alan spent the month of February in 

Singap ore v isiting the teams at JBI -IMH 

Centre for Evidence -based Practices 

Institute of Mental Health and the Singapore 

National University Hospital Cent re for 

Evidence -based  Nursing. Arriving during the 

Chinese New Year celebrations meant Alan 

had a few days for some R&R following his 

flight from Perth and recent surgery.  Once 

the national holidays were over, he quickly 

got ôback on his feetõ and got  involved in 

some of the d aily events at the centres. 

Thanks to everyone who welcomed Alan.  It 

looks like they had a lot of fun with him.    
Follow more of Alanõs travels via twitter,  

https://twitter.com/JBIEBHC  or #whereisJBIalan  

mailto:craig.lockwood@adelaide.edu.au
https://twitter.com/JBIEBHC
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JBI 20th Anniversary Conference 
9-11 November 2016  

The National Wine Centre  

Adelaide, Australia  

The JBI 20th Anniversary Conference website  is 

now live!  Be sure to visit it for information about 

the event and c heck back regularly for updates.  

Call for abstracts  

JBI invites you to submit an abstract for an oral or 

poster presentation for the 20 th Anniversary 

Conference themed ôThe Ripple Effect: 

Influencing global health since 1996õ.  This event 

seeks to link th eory to practice and past to future, 

celebrating what makes JBI unique as well as our  

past successes and our vision for the future.   

 

Abstracts must address one of the following 

topics and must specifically relate to JBI 

methodologies and/or methods. Abstr acts that 

do not follow this requirement will not be 

considered.  

Á Evidence synthesis  

Á Evidence transfer  

Á Evidence implementation . 

Presenters are invited to submit from all health 

disciplines (surgery, nursing, midwifery, medicine, 

physiotherapy, podiatry, den tistry, speech 

pathology, diagnostic imaging, mental health 

and more).    

Call for abstracts and how to apply  

 

 

First clinical fellowship for 2016 
Seven clinical fellows commenced their Week I 

of the Evid ence based Clinical Fellowship, the first 

for 2016, on 22ð26 February. Two we re from 

Victoria (Njernda Aboriginal Corporation Echuca 

and RMIT), two from ACT Health, one from 

Toowoomba, Q ueenslan d Health, and two from 

SA (RAH and Hampstead Dialysis Unit).  

The JBI facilitators were Implementation Science 

Research Fellows Dr Lucylynn Lizarondo, Dr 

Catalin Tufanaru, Dr Karolina Lisy, Dr Matthew 

Stephenson, Dr Micah Peters and Alexa 

McArthur .  

On the Friday, the clinical fellow s presented their 

topics, among wh ich were ôDiabetes risk 

identification and prevention and treatment 

management within the indigenous community õ, 

ôBest practice for replacement of IV cannulas in 

surgical patients õ and ôAcupuncture in 

management of post -operative nausea and 

vomiting õ.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://anniversary.joannabriggs.org/
http://anniversary.joannabriggs.org/
http://anniversary.joannabriggs.org/
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Comprehensive systematic 
review training in Adelaide 
Eleven participants attended a Comprehensive 

Systematic Review Training Program (CSRTP) in 

the JBI headquarters in Adelaide on 4 ð8 April. 

They were from various parts of the country, 

including University of Newcastle  (NSW), ACT 

Health, Curtin University (WA), Children's Health 

(Queensland), Latrobe University (Victoria) and 

Hesse Rural Health Service (Victoria), as well as 

health organisations  from Adelaide. The trainers 

were Dr Catalin Tufanaru and Dr Micah Peters, 

Implementation Science Research fellows.   

 

New students for Master of 
Public Health (Translational 
Health Sciences) 
The Master of Public Health (Translational Health 

Science) has received enrolments from several 

new students. Five students have enrolled in the 

course ôIntroduction to translational health 

Scienceõ, five in ôDeveloping clinical guidelinesõ, 

and two in ôClinical wisdomõ. 

 

ΨA softer place to landΩ  
ôProvision of effective, meaningful and 

appropriate care for families who have 

experienced still birth,õ the systematic review 

conducted by JBI for the Stillbirth Foundation in 

2014, is featured in the University of Adelaideõs 

ôResearch Impactõ, a publication sho wcasing the 

breadth and impact of the Universityõs research 

capabilities.  

The publication cites the JBI project as ôshowing 

the way for improved quality of care for parents 

of stillborn babies Australia -wideõ.  

Presentation in India 
Sandeep Moola, Impleme ntation Science 

Research Fellow , delivered a  presentation  at the 

International Workshop on Impact of Micro 

Finance on the Poor in South Asia on 11 February  

at IIT Madras, Chennai, India.  

The presentation , titled,  ôPeopleõs views and 

experiences of particip ati ng in microfinance 

programmes: a  systematic review of qualitative 

evidence õ, went well, with the audience 

recognising the  degree of complexity in the 

methods. The audience consisted of mostly 

experts in microfinance and management with a 

focus on South Asia. The Director of IIT Madras 

was also present at  the workshop.  

Sandeepõs presentation was followed by 

reflections on the report  and discussions. Positive 

comments were received, particularly from  

experts in microfinance, on  the complex task of 

underta king the review , and the quality of the 

report and review team.  

 

 

 


























